
 

Brethren, 

The Lodge 
is saddened 

by the passing of Brother Bill 
Wilshar. Many of you know 
that for years he was the pho-
tographer of our Lodge pic-
tures. In his role as Tyler he 
greeted many a man and greatly 
enjoyed being a member of 
Nitram Lodge.  Brother Wil-
shar will be greatly missed and 
we know he was greeted by 

our creator with open arms.    

 This month several of 
our brothers are joining the 
Scottish Rite. I want to express 
my admiration for those broth-
ers for continuing to seek fur-
ther light in Masonry by joining 
this fine organization. One of 
them even put extra effort to 
pass his Master Mason cate-
chism to enable him to be 
qualified. 

 Nitram Lodge is 
blessed by the high caliber of its 
appointed officers. They have 
such fine and retentive memory 
that we will be having them sit 
in higher chairs in our next 
degree ceremonies. I have no 
worries about their perform-
ances. Good work men, I sa-
lute you. 

From the East: 

C. J. Morris W:. M:. 

Stated Meetings 
May. 14th & May. 28th 
Called Communication 
May. 7th & May. 21st  

Bethlehem Chapter 169 OES 
May. 3rd & May. 17th 

Gulf Beach Chapter 241 OES 
May. 10th & May. 24th  
Tahuti Court No 44 LOS 

May. 4th 

Master’s Message 

Upcoming Events 

 Important 

Dates! 

May 2nd 12:30 pm             
Rays Parking meet at Arling-

ton Ave & 13th St. 

May 14th concessions for the 
Rays. Report time is 5pm  

May 22nd Breakfast 8am to 
11pm report time at 7am 

May 29th 5;30pm Rays Park-
ing meet at Arlington Ave 

&13th st. 

May 31—June 2nd           
Grand Lodge of Florida Free & 
Accepted Masons 181st An-
nual Communication 8:15am 
start on the 31st. Rosen Plaza 

Hotel Orlando Florida 
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TRESTLEBOARD  

N ITRA M L O D G E NO  18 8 F &AM  

M A K I N G  G O O D  M E N  B E T T E R  S I N C E  1 9 2 5  

Hear Ye…. Hear Ye…. Come One And Come All!   

Nitram is proud to present our first and monthly        
Pancake Breakfast!  

May 22nd 8am—11am $5.00 Donation  
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2009 Lodge Officers 

Worshipful Master 

W:. C.J. Morris 

727-455-7708 

Senior Warden  

W:. Ed. Villiaume, PM 

727-415-3476 

Junior Warden 

Matthew B. Winters 

727-452-8846 

Treasurer 

R:.W:.David A. Hender-

son, PM, PDDGM 

Secretary 

R:.W:.Richard G. Hoover, 

PM, PDDGM 

727-409-6665 

Chaplain 

W:. Robert Johnson, PM      

727-345-1388 

Senior Deacon 

Scott Pankonie 

Junior Deacon 

Richard Hightower 

Senior Steward 

William Sundquist 

Junior Steward 

Doug Donnell 

Tyler 

Leo Smith 

Organist 

Bryan Shuler 

Marshall 

W:. Ney Delgado-Arias, 

PM 

Historian 

W:. Arthur Wasserman, 

PM 

Brothers 

The trestleboard, as used 
for our Masonic purposes, 
teaches us that we are to use it 
to teach ourselves to be better 
men and masons.  We use the 
Bible as an example of this. We 
teach our new master masons 
to use the bible as a rule and 
guide to our faith and practices.  
And this is all well and good.  
BUT, there is another use or 
usage of the trestleboard that is 
often overlooked. 

 As we are taught, the 
ancient master craftsmen used 
the trestleboard to draw dia-
grams from which the crafts-
men and apprentices could see 
what they were supposed to be 
doing to complete the building.  
It had the drawings of the vari-

ous parts of the buildings yet to 
be built.  We all know this 
plan, in modern days,  as a 
blueprint.  From this blueprint, 
builders can erect the most 
complicated and intricate 
buildings.  So, in a way, the 
trestleboard or blueprint is 
actually a teaching device. 

 We, too, are teachers.  
Not so much as an instructor 
that stands in front of a class 
writing or drawing on a black-
board, but one who teaches by 
words and actions.  When our 
brothers are admitted into our 
Lodge, they are looking for 
instructions on how to be a 
good mason.  They naturally 
look to those around the Lodge 
to see how they behave and 
how their actions and words 

relate to the craft.  Therefore, 
it is necessary for all masons to 
become well versed in the us-
ages and practices of our frater-
nity as well as act as we are 
supposed to act as masons. 

 So, by being well 
versed in our fraternity and act 
as a mason should, we are 
“writing” on a virtual trestle-
board from which our new 
entered and passed masons can 
learn their craft and bring fur-
ther credit to the fraternity. 

 

L. Ed. Villiaumé III 

Senior Warden 

 

  

Junior Warden’s Journal 

Greetings! 

This month I would 
like to address 
something I learned 
early in my Ma-

sonic Career.  3 very valuable 
words.  Stop, Look and Lis-
ten.  Much like teaching my 
daughter the danger of not 
doing these before crossing 
the street, they are valuable in 
Masonry as well.   

Stop – Think before you 
speak will sometimes save 
undue embarrassment.   

Look – Follow the lead of and 
take notes of how more 
“senior” Masons conduct 
themselves.  

Listen – Take note of what is 
said in lodge and how to best 
use it to further your personal 
and Masonic life.  You can 
learn a lot from following 

these three rules.  I have 
found them priceless and my 
knowledge of Masonry has 
grown a lot since that first “I 
further more”.   

Thanks to everyone for the 
wisdom they have shared with 
me.   

 

From the South, 

Matthew Winters 

Senior Warden’s Writings 

T res t l e  Bo ar d  

Treasurer’s Thoughts 

It it’s May, then it must 
be time for Mother’s Day 
and Memorial Day.  We 
all need to take the time 
to honor our Mothers 
and Wives for a job well 
done.  Show your love 
with your sincere appre-

ciation to them, my Broth-
ers.   

Memorial Day is cele-
brated on the very last day 
of May this year, and is 
the start of the Grand 
Communications in Or-
lando.   

We all need to take time to 

honor those who made the 

ultimate sacrifice for our 

country.  Rest in peace Broth-

ers. 

David Henderson PM 

PDDGM 



 

Finance 

Charles J. Morris WM 

Richard G. Hoover, PM, PDDGM 

David A Henderson, PM, PDDGM 

Investigations 

Ney Delgado-Aries, PM 

Richard G. Hoover, PM,  PDDGM 

Vigilance 

Matthew B. Winters 

Charity 

David Henderson, PM, PDDGM 

William Zimmerman, PM 

Sick and Visitation 

Bill Zimmerman, PM 

All Officers 

Masonic Education 

Ed. Villiaume, PM 

 

Degree Instruction and 

Catechism 

Richard G. Hoover, PM, PDDGM 

Robert Johnson, PM 

Chris Egan 

 

Board of Relief 

All Officers 

 

Special Events 

Bryan Shuler, Organist 

Ed Villiaume, PM 

 

Trestleboard 

Matthew Winters 

Richard G. Hoover, PM, PDDGM 

  

Temple Management 

Robert Johnson, PM 

Dan Barto, PM 

 

Charges 

Robert Johnson, PM 

 

Master-Wardens 

David Henderson, PM, DDGM 

 

Funeral Lectures 

All Officer 

s 

Youth Activities 

Matthew B. Winters 

David A. Henderson, PM, DDGM  

Richard G. Hoover, PM PDDGM 

 

Perpetual Membership 

Ney Delgado-Aries, PM 

Robert Johnson, PM 

 

Petitions 

Richard G. Hoover, PM, PDDGM 

Scott Drake, PM 

Chris Egan 

 

Scholarship 

Scott Drake, PM 

Dave Henderson, PM, PDDGM 

Richard Hoover, PM, PDDGM 

Lodge Committees 2010 
Brethren, 

As we start our 
5th month in our 
Masonic year, my 
challenge to you 

has been met by only 2 mem-
bers so far.  Brother Colin Morris 
and W:. Ney Delgado.  I thank 
both of these Brothers for their 
continued commitment to our 
Lodge.  You still need 1 more 
each.  Please keep up the effort. 

Our Lodge is comprised of many 
young and energetic Masons.  
They are eager to learn, and like 
a sponge, they are absorbing 
everything.  It may not be said 
very often, but I would like you 
to know how much your involve-
ment and dedication is appreci-
ated by many of your fellow 
Brothers.  Please keep up the 
great work.  Also, thank you to 
the Brothers who are constantly 
working in the background to 
help, aid, and assist our Lodge.  

You too know who you are, as 
thanks for your efforts are not 
often mentioned.  Thank you 
one and all. 

Brothers, if you have not paid 
your 2010 dues as of yet, please 
consider doing so ASAP.  I will 
be mailing out the 6 month no-
tices shortly, and I hope you will 
again make your commitment to 
your Lodge and Masonry.  As 
always, if you have any ques-
tions or just need to let your 
Lodge know about your health 
or well being, please contact me 
either via the Lodge phone, 
Lodge email, or my cell phone. 

 

Fraternally, 

Richard Hoover, Secretary 

Secretary’s Scribe 
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06/2010 

06/2011 

11/2010 

05/2010 06/2010 

James Ainslie 5-21 
William Bargdill 5-3 
Wayne Blosser 5-24 
Marc Bradley 5-25 
Eugene Fogle Jr. 5-18 
Richard Hoover 5-31 
Edwin Hotz 5-3 

William Martin 5-8 
John McKeage 5-15 
David Milchan 5-27 
Malcolm Mitchell 5-9 
James Moore 5-16 
Robert Novak 5-8 
Edward Richards 5-11 

Dan Richardson 5-7 
Donald Saroka 5-25 
David Schips 5-5 
Roger Stanford 5-4 
Kenneth Umlauf 5-17 
Robert Wallace 5-21 
Matthew Winters 5-17 

James Withers 5-19 
Fred Woodward 5-5 
Mackinley Zewalk 5-25 
William Zimmerman 5-24 
 
 

Happy Birthday!!! 
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1961 David A. Young 

1962 James T. Cate* 

1963 Robert C. Foskett* 

1964 Paul Weber 

1965 Ludwig C. Seufert* 

1966 Richard J. Skiles* 

1967 Robert D. Arthur* 

1968 Alvin F. Baumgartner 

1969 Robert J. Schram* 

1970 Carl Weisenberg 
1971 David J. Barr 

1972 J. Fred Bobbitt* 

1973 Paul G. Phillips 

1974 Willard A. Olson* 

1975 Jack VanBreedveld* 

1976 Leland O’Quinn* 

1977 Donovan B. Hansen 

1978 James C. Pauch, Jr. 

1979 Lester K. Gehman, Jr. 
1980 William R. McKee* 

1981 William D. Hoffman* 

1982 J. Russell Davenport* 

1983 Manton Giles* 

1984 George W. McGee 

1985 William McCullough* 

1986 Don Coleman 

1987 Gabriel Kober, Jr. 

1988 Anthony J. Tudi 

1989 Jack S. Hill* 
1990 William D. Hoffman* 

1991 John M. Cook* 

1992 Arthur H. Wasserman 

1993 William Adams, Jr. 

1994 Ronald McMillan PDI PDDGM 

1995 James E. Elam* 

1996 William J. Zimmerman 

1997 Kenneth A. McKenzie* 

1998 Richard G. Hoover PDDGM PDI 
1999 Russell I. Gilson* 

2000 Stanley H. Szemer 

2001 Robert L. Johnson 

2002 David A. Henderson PDDGM 

2003 Jeffrey J. Morris 

2004 Anthony L. Griffon 

2004 Royal K. Eden∆* 
2005 Scott M. Geisler 

2006 Ney Delgado-Arias 

2007 Stanley H. Szemer 

2008 Daniel Barto 

2009 Scott M. Drake 

(* Deceased) 

(∆ Honorary Past Master) 

Past Masters of  Nitram Lodge No 188  

http://www.nitram188.org 

E-Mail:  Nitram188@tampabay.rr.com 


